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I am an Otolaryngologist and trained head and Neck Oncosurgeon and Reconstructive surgeon 
working as a head of department of Purbanchal cancer hospital and B & C Medical college at 
Birtamode, Jhapa, Nepal. It is one of dream to visit world renowned cancer center in Australia and 
attend the ANZHNCS ASM to update my knowledge in Head and Neck oncology and to learn different 
surgical technique and patient care by Observership which is only possible through ANZHNCS 
Developing Nation Grant. 
Thanking you ANZHNCS for providing this grant and giving me opportunity to Visit Chris O’Brien 
Lifehouse and to attend ANZHNCS ASM 2024. 
 
I arrived at Sydney on 18th August 2024 in the evening and next day I enjoyed a lot by exploring the 
Sydney city. 
 
During my Observership at Chris O’Brien Lifehouse, Sydney, Australia from20th to 27th of August 
202024. I had the opportunity to meet the polite and highly specialized team members of head and 
Neck surgery department of the Center and follow them on their everyday practice. My mentor, 
Jonathan Clark, is very polite and a good teacher, always keep on discussing the issues when he was 
operating. I had opportunity to attend OPD/IPD / Operation theater as well MDT for cancer 
management. I had very fruitful discussion during surgical procedure and Outpatient department with 
the consultant /Fellow of the department. Thanks to  the motivation of Jonathan Clark/Carten Palme 
and his team as my training in Chris O’Brien exceeded my expectations. 
 
After completing Observership, I travelled to Melbourne on 28th August 2024 to attend and present 
my paper in the ANZHNCS Annual Scientific Meeting 2024, 29 - 31 August 2024, held at the Sofitel 
Melbourne on Collins, Victoria, Australia. 
I enjoyed the meeting all three day very much as it was very acaedemic feast. The hospitality of the 
organizer was very good especially Gala dinner. I met the expert from various institution and from 
different country during the meeting which will help me to make good networking in head and neck 
oncology field. 
 
I enjoyed the Melbourne city on 1st September and returned to Nepal on 2nd September. 
 
Thank you ANZHNCS once again for providing this Opportunity. 
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